Charles Armstrong

10046 Via Vespero

San Jose, CA 95120

APN: 742-01-039

(415) 290-2020
CharlesRobertArmstrong@gmail.com

21st October 2020

Suzanne Carrig

Director, Policy Development & Administrative Programs
County Superintendent’s Designee to County Committee
(408) 453-6869

scarrig@sccoe.org

Dear Ms. Carrig,

Thank you for your willingness to help me with our request for rezoning my
property to be assigned to the San Jose Unified School District.

To summarize the key details previously discussed:

e Via Vespero sits entirely within SJUSD bounds (pls see image attached
at bottom of this email thread)

e Neighbors in this gated community are all assigned to SJUSD

e Attime of permitissuance, we were advised to pay our development
fees to SJUSD

e |ourdes Esparza, Manager of Student Assignment for SJUSD, has
confirmed that the payment was made to and accepted by SJUSD

e Our kids would LOVE to remain in this school district. San Jose is our
home.

Please let me what we can provide to support this rezoning request.

Sincerely,
Charles




Screenshot from SJUSD’s website:
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